Chryston High School (CHS) Parent Council

Wednesday 16th January 2019 6.30pm

Present: Graeme Robertson (Chair), Ailsa Macdonald, Harold Good, Laura Curran
In attendance: Karen Chapman, Avril Hemphill, Mr Mitchell, Mr Kane, Jamie Burns, Zoe Russell

Apologies: Lorraine Robertson, Morven Strange, Shona Wallace
	1
	Welcome and apologies

The chair welcomed all attending the meeting and noted apologies.
	Action



	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of previous meeting on 7th November 2018 were approved.
	

	3
	School Report provided by Jamie Burns and Zoe Russell.
Primary 7 open night was well attended on 20th November 2018. The videos previously produced of the school’s successes were shared and tours of the departments were given by S1 and S2 pupils.
Janine Webber, a holocaust survivor gave a powerful presentation to S2 & S6 pupils. This was also the topic of the Christmas reflection assembly.
Mental health ambassadors & Mrs McTavish organised a talent show which raised funds for charity. Boy band Jade took first place.

Christmas activities included the S1 school dance which was enjoyed by all those that attended. Thanks to the organisation by the PE department and sports leaders. The Christmas Pantomime took place on 13th December with P7 visiting in the afternoon and a sold out show at night. There was a good turnout at the S5/6 dance on 17th December. On the last day the inter house quiz was fiercely fought with Kelvin winning this year. The Christmas ceilidh took place later the same day and led by the sports leaders. 

Upcoming ski trip 1st-9th February.

Chryston High has gained its Rights Respecting School Bronze Award. This was part of the school improvement plan, initially worked on by probationer Ms Kane and completed by Ms Bell with input from staff and pupils. Attainment was part of the school improvement plan for 2018/19. It fits in with the school vision, values and aims.
Responses to 641 pupil survey stated:

96% felt adults treated me with respect

93% felt safe at school

80% enjoy being in school

82% felt they can influence decisions

The chair thanked Jamie Burns and Zoe Russell for delivering the school report and noted it was good to hear from their perspective and the school was undoubtedly proud of all the work they were doing. 

Headteacher Report
Staffing update- Mr Drysdale is still on long term absence, our thoughts and prayers are with him. Ms Carragher (Maths) is currently on maternity leave with Jay Nattessen covering. Mr Cookman(PE) will be fulfilling the pupil support part of Ms Carragher’s role. Whilst Mrs Perris (Biology & pupil support) is off there may be consideration to a further principal teacher for pupil support. Ms Murray is covering Mrs Perris’s absence. 

Recent administration posts have been filled internally, with one post feeding in to priorities of pupil equity fund. 
Mark Smith, police liaison officer has a promoted post as acting sergeant. His visible input to the school will be missed. 

There was a headteacher conference on 11th January where Des Murray, NLC chief executive, laid out the vision for the council in terms of education, jobs and economy. School will now fall under the remit of Education and family. 
There are up coming options information evenings for S2, S3 and S4/5 pupils.

Faculty improvement will be looking at what the curriculum should look like. 
	

	4
	Chryston High Parliament Update 
Deferred to next meeting when Skye McCrimmon can attend.
	

	5
	Fundraising/ 500 Club



There had been an interim meeting with the chair, secretary, Avril Hemphill and the headteacher before Christmas. Avril Hemphill outlined that she had the form for registering for a license with North Lanarkshire council to run a 500 club. The next stage would be to set up a bank account and pay £40 registration fee for the license. It is suggested that supporters would pay £2 per number each month with a maximum of 5 numbers per household. Split of taking would be 2 prizes of 15% and 70% going to school funds. 250 numbers will generate an income of £350 for the school per month. Departments will be able to apply for consideration of funds for equipment that can be minuted by the parent council or sub group. It is anticipated that the 500 club will have its own twitter account to promote and share winners and what the money is being spent on. This info would be on the school website via the blog posts. Promotion will be at the upcoming parent information evenings. For initial promotion the school will do a group call e-mail.
It was agreed by all present that Chryston High School supporters would be a sub group of Chryston High School Parent Council and that there would be 2 signatories for all payments of any value. Suggested signatories were chair, secretary, Avril Hemphill in capacity as 500 club organiser and headteacher. It would be ideal to appoint a treasurer to the parent council, however it was noted Volunteer Action North Lanarkshire (VANL) do provide services to help produce accounts for voluntary organisations.
	A Macdonald to investigate setting up parent council bank account.


	6
	Promotion to Parent forum
It was agreed that further leaflets would be printed to promote upcoming Parent Council meeting dates and 500 Cluband distributed at the S4/5 and S2 parent information evenings. The chair will also take a slot at the beginning of the information nights to promote the parent council too. The plan is also to have sign up sheets for the 500 Club.

	Chair & secretary to attend upcoming parent information evenings
Chair to send slides to Mr Kane for inclusion in presentation slides


	7 
	Christmas Fayre Review
Will be rescheduled for March meeting when Morven Strange can attend. However the chair stated it had been well received and enjoyed by those that attended. There were learning aspects, particularly at looking at dates next year. The sports leadership and enterprise team had been given invaluable help to make the event a success. The raffle prizes had been good quality. Jamie Burns noted on handing out the prizes there were not many people present and a hand held microphone would be good for announcing the prizes. Mr Mitchell thanked the parent council for the planning and organising and thought the Christmas Fayre had been complementary to the values and ethos of the school. 
	

	8
	Reporting form other meetings
There had not been a parent consultative meeting since the November parent council meeting. The chair felt it would be more beneficial for him to attend and promote the parent council at the Chryston High parent information evening than the next parent consultative meeting, being held on Tuesday 22nd January. However any parent council member can attend if they wish. 
	

	9
	Twitter Update
Currently Parent Council has increased to 202 followers. Harold Good thanked Morven Strange for schedule of tweets promoting the Christmas Fayre. There was a tweet of raffle prize winner using Brewer’s Fayre voucher.

	

	8
	AOCB
Harold Good wished confirmation of dress code for school prom since promoted as ‘black tie’ event. Mr Kane stated that was to indicate a suit rather than jeans and not necessarily that a dinner suit was required. The parent council will consider input to a pre-prom event this June at the March & May meeting.
	

	10
	Date of next meeting

Wednesday 13th March 2019 6.30pm Chryston High School conference room (first floor)
	


Please note:

Should anyone have any items for Agenda or any apologies please contact Office Bearers or leave a message at school office.  Many Thanks.

CHS PCM
AMacd
Sept 18

